At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 19th day of January, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        
        George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


The Pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by John McKelvey of Colden Park.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

There were no additional items for the agenda.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Subdivision Regulations for Stormwater Management


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice for the public hearing for the Subdivision Regulations for Stormwater Management has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town website since January 4, 2010. It was advertised in the Sentinel on January 5, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on January 6, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing on the Subdivision Regulations for Stormwater Management. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Board recently enacted an amendment to the Town’s Stormwater Management regulations. This brings that portion of the Town’s Code into conformity with the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Model Local Law. This Local Law will amend the Town’s Subdivision regulations to provide for a reference to the current Stormwater Management Regulations and to include the provision that a Stormwater Management Plan must be submitted for both preliminary and final subdivision plat approval. The plans are required to meet the requirements of the Stormwater Management Regulations. 


Supervisor Booth asked the Board Members if they had any comments or questions. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any comments or questions. There were none. 
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MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said the Town will not take any action at this time. Mr. Taylor is recommending that the Board wait until the 30 day statutory period for the Zoning Law Comment Period for the Orange County Planning Department and the Planning Board. The recommendation is for both this Local Law and the Local Law for the Zoning Amendment for Stormwater Management District that is scheduled on the agenda tonight for 7:15p.m.
6.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Zoning Amendment for Stormwater Management District.


Supervisor Booth said since it is not yet 7:15 p.m. we will move to number 7 on the agenda, which was held after number 8 on the agenda. 
7.
SCHEDULE Public Hearing for Chesterfield Court Drainage District


(Suggested date and time: March 1, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.)


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey calling order of Town Board Calling Public Hearing on March 1, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the Establishment of the Chesterfield Court Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
RESOLUTION OF APPROVAL for Local Law Amending Sections 166-5 and 166-19 of Chapter 166, entitled “Taxation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exemptions for Persons Sixty-Five Years of Age or Over, and for Persons with a Disability

Supervisor Booth said a public hearing was held on this matter on October 15, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. for the Local Law increasing exemptions for persons 65 years and older and for persons with disabilities for the year 2010.

Mr. Taylor said the exemption takes effect for 2010 taxable status date. The increased exemption will not appear on the Town tax bills until January 2011.

Supervisor Booth said this Local Law will increase the base annual income level for a 5 percent assessed valuation exemption for persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities by $1,000.00 from $28,000.00 to $29,000.00. The income level exemptions on the sliding scale are also increased by $1,000.00 increment, so that the maximum income to qualify for a 5% exemption will be $37,399.99. The increases are permitted by State Real Property Tax Law in income level eligibilities for the assessment exemptions for person 65 years and over and person with disabilities. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2010 – Amending Sections 166-5 and 166-19 of Chapter 166 Entitled “Taxation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exemptions for Persons 65 years and Older and for Persons with Disabilities. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if he should abstain due to his age. 
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Mr. Taylor said the issue has to do with the fact that he will be entitled to the exemption. It is his opinion that it is not necessary to abstain. He said that theoretically the day might come when all Board members will be affected by a proposed law. If all abstain, nothing would get done.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Council- woman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Zoning Amendment for Stormwater Management District.


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of the Zoning Amendment for Stormwater Management District has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town website since January 4, 2010. It was advertised in the Sentinel on January 5, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on January 6, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:17 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing for the Zoning Amendment for the Stormwater Management District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mr. Taylor said as with the subdivision regulation this Local Law will amend the Town’s Zoning Code to include a reference to the updated the Stormwater Management Regulations. It includes the requirement for preliminary site plan approval and final site plan approval for a stormwater plan must be presented and the plans must conform to the stormwater regulation requirements.


Supervisor Booth asked the Board Members if they had any comments or questions. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any comments or questions. There were none. 


MOTION was made at 7:19 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said the Town will not take any action at this time upon Mr. Taylor recommendation that the Board wait the 30 day statutory period for the Zoning Law comment period for the Orange County Planning Department and the Planning Board.
9.
RECREATION:

A.     2010 Recreation Brochure

Supervisor Booth said that Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has received three competitive quotes for the printing of the 2010 Annual Program Brochure. The quotes were as follows:

VENDOR                                                                  AMOUNT

First Impressions
$10,750.00



690 Route 211 East


Middletown, N.Y. 10941


Woodbury Printing Plus                                           $10,393.00



96 Turner Road Route 32


Central Valley, N.Y. 10917
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Spear Printing Co.                                                     $  6,640.00


17 Goshen Avenue


Washingtonville, N.Y. 10992


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 13, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Park, Recreation & Conservation, to accept the lowest quote submitted by Spear Printing Co., located in Washingtonville, New York. The quote is for 36 pages with a cost of $6,640.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said this is the same vender that the Town used last year.

Councilwoman Greene said that the Recreation Department contacted 12 vendors to submit quotes. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.     2010 Umpire Service Agreement

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the 2010 O.C. USSS Umpires Service Agreement. There are two separate 2010 agreements. The first is for slow pitch games that will provide for officials to officiate softball games for the 2010 season at the rate of $52.00 per game, $26.00 per umpire. The second agreement is for modified pitch providing for two officials to officiate softball games for the 2010 season at the rate of $64.00 per game, $32.00 per umpire. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said these are the same prices as last year. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ENGINEERING: Purchase of Computer

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town is considering a replacement computer for the Town Engineer. Dell Computers submitted a quote, which is on State Bid, of $1,820.00 for a Dell Vostro 1720. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $1,820.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund for a Dell Vostro 1720 for the Town Engineer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Vostro 1720 computer in the amount of $1,820.00 from Dell. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilwoman Greene congratulated the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps for a very successful year. In 2009 they answered over 2,200 calls, with one being a life saving call. The Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps provides safety and service for all our residents and she is thankful for that.  

Councilman Piaquadio said the Ambulance Corps has done a terrific job with remodeling their building. 
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Supervisor Booth announced that Central Hudson has submitted a proposal to the New York State Public Service Commission for a heat increase for the annual delivery revenues in the amount of 15.2 million dollars (approximately 6%) and a gas delivery charge in the amount of 4 million dollars (approximately 6%). On January 26th there will be 2 public hearings on this matter. One hearing will be held at the Common Council Chambers in Poughkeepsie, New York at 11:00 a.m. The other meeting will be will be conducted at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers in Kingston City Hall. Everyone is invited to come and make comments. 

Councilman Woolsey asked for the Town to go on record opposing these increases due to the recession. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Opposing Proposed Rate Increase by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation and Authorizing Submission of Testimony. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Town was notified today about the Central Hudson increase.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Councilman Woolsey congratulated and thanked all of the volunteers in the Town of Newburgh. They do an outstanding job and they save the taxpayers in the Town a lot of money. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that his office, along with the Receiver of Taxes Office, will be open on Saturday, January 30th from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.

He said there was an earthquake in Haiti last week and the death toll is now over 200,000 people. He urged everyone to please send money to the charity of their choice to help the people in Haiti. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there will be a free rabies clinic on Saturday, January 30th from 12 noon until 4:00 p.m. The clinic is going to be held at the Newburgh Activity Center in the City of Newburgh. The clinic is open to all Orange County residents and is sponsored the Orange County Department of Health.
12 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any public comments. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 
13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:34 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
